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Dear Resident / Occupier 
 
Leeson and Fulwell Park Estates Parking Review – Questionnaire for Completion 
 
The Council is undertaking a parking review in this area – see attached map. 
 
This review is being undertaken following requests for parking controls received by the 
Council from residents of this area.  It is understood that some residents have faced 
difficulties in finding a parking space near to their home due to non-residents (including 
all day commuters and/or short and long stay visitors) parking in the area.   A Controlled 
Parking Zone (CPZ) can alleviate these difficulties. 
 
We are now seeking feedback from you, the residents and businesses within the 
boundary on the enclosed map, on whether you would like to see a CPZ introduced.  A 
preliminary detailed design has been produced that shows what a CPZ in this area could 
look like if implemented.  Irrespective of whether a CPZ is introduced, most or all 
proposals for yellow lines will still be progressed at locations where it is considered unsafe 
or inappropriate to park including at junctions and/or at narrow sections of roadway.  
Please view the detailed design at Twickenham Library, Garfield Road, Twickenham 
(during opening hours) or on line (details provided later in this letter). 
 
Should a CPZ be introduced, residents, their visitors and businesses wishing to park on 
street during the operational period of the CPZ will be required to purchase / display a 
valid parking permit.  You would not be able to purchase a permit if you live in a property 
subject to a S106 Planning Agreement which restricts or prohibits the issue of permits.  
The table below indicates the new permit costs which will be applied from 1 July 2024: 

 Tier  Operational Hours  Operational Days  
Annual 

Residents' 
Permit 

Charge  

 
Annual 

Business 
Permit 

Charge  

 
Daily Resident 
Visitor Permit 

charge 

1   4hrs or less   Mon - Fri/Sat/Sun  £63.80  £213.40 £1.65 

2   Between 4hrs and 10.5hrs   Mon - Fri/Sat  £108.50  £360.70 £3.30 
 Between 4hrs and 6.5hrs   Mon - Sun  £108.50  £360.70 £3.30 

3   More than 6.5hrs   Mon - Sun  £143.20  £480.50 £6.60 
 More than 10.5hrs   Mon - Fri/Sat/Sun  £143.20  £480.50 £6.60 

 
Resident and Business permits 
The above resident permit prices are for the first permit issued per household for one 
year. Based on the first permit price, subsequent resident permits purchased per year 
are approximately 100% more for the second permit and 200% more for the third permit 
issued. 
 
The prices for subsequent business permits purchased per business each year are under 
review.   Current prices can be viewed on our website,  details of which are provided at 
the end of this letter. 

mailto:consultation@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk


 Official 
Resident visitor permits 
Resident visitor permits (scratch cards) are available at half the standard price to the over 
60s. These permits must be validated for the relevant time period. 
   
Please note that all parking charges are reviewed annually. 
 
There are two ways of providing your response: 
 
Online survey 
To respond to the online survey, please visit: 
https://haveyoursay.citizenspace.com/richmondecs/leesonfpe-24  
 
You can also access the online survey by scanning the QR code below.

 
If you are unable to complete the survey online and you would like a hard copy of the 
questionnaire, please call 020 8871 8929 leaving your name and address and quoting 
reference ‘LeesonFulwell Park Estates Review’ and one will be posted out to you with a 
postage paid return envelope. 
 
Please ensure we have received your responses by Sunday 9 June 2024. 
 
As part of this consultation, the Council will be reviewing the reinstatement of footway 
parking bays and double yellow lines carried out in 2023 in the Fulwell Park Estate area 
along with the feedback it receives to this consultation. 
 
A review of the nearby South-West Twickenham CPZ (Zone CR), introduced in 2022, 
which operates 10am to 4.30pm on Monday to Friday is also being carried out at this time 
to see how this CPZ has worked since introduction and to see if any changes need to be 
made. 
 
Please note that the responses to this consultation will be analysed over the whole area 
as well as on a street-by-street basis meaning that a CPZ could be introduced in some 
roads and not others if appropriate.  The Council would like to demonstrate that any new 
scheme has the support of residents so a good response is very important, although the 
Council will not base its decision on residents’ wishes alone. All feedback to this 
consultation will be considered by the Council along with all relevant traffic management 
and other highway factors, prior to a decision being made on the way forward. 
 
Further information including the CPZ preliminary detailed design can be viewed via the 
webpages below or by calling the Customer Service Centre on 020 8891 1411. 
www.richmond.gov.uk/leeson_fulwell_review 
www.richmond.gov.uk/services/parking/cpz 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Michael Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 
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